

Barry W. Dampier
May 20, 1941 - December 21, 2011

Brighton: December 21, 2011 at age 70. Barry was 44 year member and past Chief of the Brighton Fire Department, a leader in many state and national fire service organizations; retiree of Eastman Kodak Co.

He is predeceased by his wife Beverly. Survived by his daughter, Sherry (Steve); son, Phillip (John); sister, Linda (Jerry, Christopher, Andy, Thomas) Rzatkiewicz; brother, Ronald (Linda, Kim, Cynthia) Dampier; nieces and nephews.

Special thanks for loving support provided by Tom and Rosie Geen, John and Ruth Hanlons and many other friends.

Friends may call Thursday, December 29th from 2-4, 7-9 PM at the funeral chapel (2305 Monroe Ave.). A Memorial Service will be held January 7th, 1PM at Brighton Fire Department Station One, 3100 East Ave. Rochester (14610). Contributions in his memory may be made to Brighton Fire Department Station One. To share a memory or photo of Barry visit www.anthonychapels.com.

Events

DEC 29	Visitation	02:00PM - 04:00PM
	Anthony Funeral Chapels, Brighton 2305 Monroe Ave., Rochester, NY, US, 14618	
DEC 29	Visitation	07:00PM - 09:00PM
	Anthony Funeral Chapels, Brighton 2305 Monroe Ave., Rochester, NY, US, 14618	

JAN Service 01:00PM

Brighton Fire Department Station One 3100 East Ave., Rochester, NY, US, 14610

Comments



Barry was a good man and a great neighbor. He was always friendly, helpful and accommodating. May his soul rest in peace.



Sarah and JJ Ifthikharuddin - January 07, 2012 at 09:57 AM



To the Dampier family..... Know that your family is in the thoughts and prayers of all of us at the New York State Association of Fire Chiefs. Bud Phillips, Director NYSAFC's

Bud Phillips - January 05, 2012 at 10:23 PM



1 file added to the album New Album Name



Steve DePotter - January 03, 2012 at 03:16 PM



My deepest sympathy to Barry's children and to Linda and Ron. Our parents were good friends and I have many wonderful childhood memories from the summers at our cottages at Conesus Lake. I will never forget the time Barry fell with the water cooler jug,

cuting the artery in his arm and his Mom jumping into the truck to rush him to the doctor.

Ellen Mahler Stravakos - January 01, 2012 at 08:43 AM



I had the pleasure of working with Barry, in the Slide Projector division. He was the kindest, most easy going service engineer I had ever worked with. He was a dedicated family man and always did the right thing. My sympathy to his family and friends, the world has lost a great soul.

Ginger Hunneyman - December 31, 2011 at 10:04 AM



66 Ginger Hunneyman lit a candle in memory of Barry W. Dampier



Ginger Hunneyman - December 31, 2011 at 09:59 AM



Having know his daughter Sherry for many years it has been our pleasure to meet Barry also. We visited his home for the first time a few months back, I didnt know his connection to the fire dept or safety, but what I was was memorbilia and fire house connections through his home. He sat comfortable and at peace in his recliner. The fireplace cold as it was warm outside. I walked his yard of beautiful flowers and stopped to pray at the bridge covering the little creek. Im glad to have met him and even though he is gone his legacy will live on in his home, firehouse, family and friends.

Sandra Carstairs-Cannon - December 28, 2011 at 10:48 AM



I knew Barry from his days in the USAF; we were both starioned at Grand Forks AFB in North Dakota. We both drove TriumphTR-3 sports cars so it is natural we became fast friends, something that lasted almost 50 years. I knew him a a good friend that would do anything for you, share anything that was his and be there when you needed him. I know he was super active with the BFD, and with national and international fire agencies as well, and I understand that; he was a great giver of time, and a superb worker and leader.

While Carol and my sympathy starts with his immediate family, it extends to all who knew him; I am sure that they feel his passing as sharply as the family. In recent years, some of our best times have been visiting him in Brighton and having him visit us in both Florida amd Maine.

We will miss Barry. And Barry...say hi to Bev!

Joe and Carol Pierce Port Charlotte FL

Joseph S. Pierce - December 22, 2011 at 07:42 PM





66 Dear Dampier Family,

My deep sympathy to Barry's family on his passing. I have many fond memories of Barry back in the day at Kodak and at Monroe County Chiefs Association and other fire organization gatherings. May his spirit soar! Gene Preston, North Greece FD.



Gene Preston - December 22, 2011 at 08:41 AM